Minutes of the meeting of Essendine Parish Council held at Essendine Village Hall on Monday 19th. May 2014 at 6.00pm
Those present: Councillors Kevin Ayton (KA), in the chair, Ian Collis (IC), Jag Flora (JF), Chris Rowland (CR) and County Councillors Chris Parsons (CP and Charlotte Vernon (CV). Also present PCSO Steve Houghton (SH). There were no members of the public in attendance
	Item
	Minute
	Action


	1. Open Forum
2. Apologies
3. Declaration of Interests
4. Police Matters
5. Minutes of previous meeting
6. Matters Arising 

7. Correspondence
8. Finance
9. Broadband 
10. Road Safety
11. Any Other Business
12. Date of next meetings

	None
Councillor Bob Trickey
None
SH reported only 2 incidents in the past 90 days: a car theft from the Industrial Estate, and a break-in to an empty house, with nothing taken.

(i) Minutes of the meeting on 19th.April 2014 were accepted as a true record, on the proposal of CR, seconded IC, all in favour.
(ii) Minutes of the Annual Parish meeting on 19th.April 2014 were accepted as a true record, on the proposal of CR, seconded IC, all in favour.
1. Village Green: Clerk had reported complaint to RCC, who confirm that it will be cut in the near future.
2. Grit Bin: The resident had agreed to meet half the cost, although PC is not prepared to pay the other half. It has been agreed to move the bin ourselves, and KA will ascertain how far away it can be sited without impeding refilling. IC and others will move it to chosen location.
3. Dog Bins: Fixings have now been delivered, and the bins will be installed by CR, with assistance from BobT. CR will advise Clerk when installation is complete, so that he can arrange the emptying process.
26-Jun-14
RCC

FPP - 19 Dunlin Road

26-Jun-14

RCC

Call Connect Travel Promotion

26-Jun-14

Plough Environmental Services

Invoice £70.00 May

Current position: The financial statement circulated to Councillors prior to the meeting showed expenditure totalling £11,466 so far this year, including £10,542 to RCC in refund of a like amount credited to our bank account in error. Income of £16,352 added to the brought forward figure of £8236 leaves £13,122 available
No report.
      KA reported that the application for an Awards4All grant towards the cost of installing speeds signs had been turned down, on the grounds that it was an inappropriate application, as funding for such projects was the responsibility of the Local Authority. A grant had been agreed by the Village Trust, and the Clerk was asked to write asking for progress on this. BobT was applying to the National Grid for grant assistance, and the clerk was asked to find out current position with this application. CV advised that grant applications might be easier if the PC were to produce a Neighbourhood Plan, and she would send the Clerk details of this process.
      KA reported that the Community Speed Watch had been in action over the past month, and as it has progressed, reductions in speeds recorded had been noticed. Statistics for the whole project will be available in the next month or so.
Play Area: With the annual inspection due during August, KA had asked the Clerk to order more woodbark to replenish depleted areas. The expenditure of £229 was approved in retrospect.
Tuesday 9th. September 2014 at 6.00pm
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 6.40pm.

	KA, IC
CR, Clerk
Clerk
Clerk
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